DMC/DC/F.14/Comp.397/2/2007/





11th April, 2007 

Deputy Secretary

Medical Council of India

Pocket-14, Sector-8

Dwarka

New Delhi – 110075

Subject : Complaint of Shri Sanjiv Kumar Jain against AIIMS, highlighting criminal conspiracy regarding selection of Dr. Vankayalapati Sri Venkateswara Prasad on fake MBBS, forged merit certificates.

Sir,

With reference to your letter No. MCI-211(2)(38)/2007-Ethics/29018 dated 16th March, 2007 on the subject noted above, it is informed that Dr. Vankayalapati Sri Venkateswara Prasad is not registered with Delhi Medical Council, besides that, the allegations of criminal conspiracy or forged certificates can be investigated by the appropriate authorities under the criminal justice system, hence, the present complaint cannot be entertained.  

Yours faithfully

(Dr. R.N. Baishya)

Secretary

